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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 

COUNCIL NEWS 
Happy New Year 
2019 was once again a busy year for Council. A few of the achievements include the official opening of 
the Cornerstone Building, Youth Activity Area Concept Plan with funding applications submitted, 
Swimming Pool Redevelopment Plans, Town Hall kitchen renovation and successful roads, gardens 
and footpath programs. 
 
Council will continue to represent the Community to make Beverley the place to BE! Some of the  
projects for 2020 include the development of the Youth Activity Area, remedial works to road levels on 
Vincent Street to alleviate high kerbs near the Post Office and ANZ Bank, Seniors Concert in the Town 
Hall (October) and widening of a section of Mawson Road and Top Beverley Road.  
 
Council Meeting Dates 2020 
Council meetings are generally the 4th Tuesday of the month (except Jan & Dec) and commence at 
3.00pm. There is no meeting in January. The meeting dates for 2020 are: 
 
Tuesday 25 February 2020  Tuesday 24 March 2020 
Tuesday 28 April 2020 Tuesday 26 May 2020 
Tuesday 23 June 2020 Tuesday 28 July 2020 
Tuesday 25 August 2020 Tuesday 22 September 2020 
Tuesday 27 October 2020 Tuesday 24 November 2020 
Tuesday 15 December 2020 
 
Community Bus Shed 
The old Fire Truck shed that houses the Community Bus recently sustained some accidental structural 
damage. Due to the shed containing asbestos, the Shires insurers have agreed that the old shed will be 
removed and a new steel one built in its place. 
 
Solar Lights 
The Shire has installed five solar street lights on Railway Street to assist residents and visitors to find 
their way around safely at night. These are the first solar lights the Shire has invested in which are  
intended to reduce costs and be better for the environment. 
 
Bush Fire Volunteers 
Once again thank you to all the local bushfire volunteers and our friends from Brookton who attended 
a large fire in the Dale, 11-12 December. There were approximately 80 volunteers on the fire ground who 
worked tirelessly in trying conditions. 
 
Community Grants 
The Shire of Beverley Community Grants open 02 January and close 31 January. Early and late  
submissions will not be accepted. Application forms and details are available from the Shire website 
beverley.wa.gov.au. There are minor grants (up to $1000) and major grants ($1001-$5000 with 50:50 
matching funds) available for local incorporated groups.  
 
If you are travelling for holidays throughout January, please stay safe on the roads. If you’re staying 
home there is still plenty to do in Beverley – consider a picnic at the Beverley Swimming Pool, try out 
Barefoot Bowls on a Friday or Twilight Bowls on a Wednesday (contact Bowling Club) or take a visit to 
the airconditioned Visitors Centre and Library in the Cornerstone Building. 
 
Cr Don Davis 
Shire President 
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PROHIBITED BURNING TIMES  
Section 17 (7) Bush Fires Act 1954. 

 

Notice is hereby given that the  
PROHIBITED BURNING period for the  

Shire of Beverley commences at 
Midnight on Thursday 31 October 2019  

until  
Midnight on Friday 14 February 2020 

unless otherwise notified. 
 

No open-air fires  
are permitted during this period. 

Gas barbeques are exempt. 
 

   Stephen P Gollan 
   CEO – Shire of Beverley 

 

   FOR ALL FIRE EMERGENCIES  
PLEASE CALL 000 

SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 
HOLIDAY PERIOD HARVEST VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS 

 
A Harvest Vehicle Movement and Hot Works Ban will be automatically imposed from 5pm on Christmas Eve 24/12 
until Midnight on Boxing Day 26/12 and will again be automatically imposed from 5pm New Year’s Eve 31/12 until 
Midnight on New Year’s Day 01/01.This means no activity is to be carried out that could be likely to cause a fire  
during these times. Keep these numbers for the Fire Control Officers on your mobile, for emergencies. 
 

Be cautious, stay safe and report any out of control fires to 000 
 
 
 

FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

Beverley Central (Town) Stephen Moore 0429 883 842   

Beverley North East Ben Murray 0429 460 264 9646 0264 

Beverley South East Deane Aynsley 0428 466 246 9646 6246 

Avondale Andrew Shaw 0428 481 022 9648 1022 

Dale - Kokeby Rob Fisher 0427 472 045 9647 2045 

Dale West Paul Schilling 0427 158 908 9647 1008 
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THANK YOU TO VOLUNTEER  

FIREFIGHTERS 
 
 

 
The Shire of Beverley’s Fire Control Officers wish to extend a huge THANK YOU to all the volunteer fire 
fighters, heavy machinery suppliers and operators, food and drink suppliers and preparers and to our 
neighbours from the Shire of Brookton who for the second season in a row now have worked side by 
side together to successfully control a large fire.  
 
Last year’s fire was at the olive oil tree farm near Dale Kokeby Road. 
  
On Wednesday 11 December this year a fire broke out near Williamson Road in the Dale region which 
burnt just over 160 hectares fanned by strong winds and hot conditions. 
  
Along with approximately 80 firefighters on the ground who came from every district within the  
Beverley Shire and beyond,  DFES air support was received with the assistance of two fixed wing water 
bombers and two Helitak choppers and an Air Supervisor helicopter. Without the terrific commitment 
and support of everybody who assisted the fire would not have been able to be contained so  
successfully with no reports of significant property damage or injury. 
  
The fire at times threatened to jump the Dale River and head towards Westdale Road and beyond but 
was kept in check by the efforts of firefighters on the ground and the water bombers and Helitaks in 
the air. 
  
Incidents like this highlight just how wonderful the Shire of Beverley community is in helping each  
other in times of need. 
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BE VERY FIRE AWARE! 
 

It has been a long, hot and dry harvest period and the Shire of Beverley’s volunteer Bush Fire Brigade 
members along with Shire staff have been kept busy with responding to fires during this time. Now 
that harvest is nearly done and the Xmas/New Year Holidays are upon us it is important for every  
community member to remain vigilant against the threat of fire in the many months still to come. 
 
The community becomes increasingly vulnerable during January when many farming families go away 
on holidays depleting our volunteer firefighting resources meaning the rest of us need to be even 
more prepared to deal with fire threats. 
 
The Community Emergency Services Manager along with the Chief Bush Fire Control Officer for the 
Shire of Beverley would like to remind all farmers and small rural land holders of the need to remain 
properly prepared to protect not only your own properties but to also be available to help your  
neighbours when there is a fire in your district. 
 
Every rural property should have at least one firefighting unit full of water, with an operational pump 
and hose reel, mobile and ready to respond to a fire at short notice. Skid mounted firefighting units 
should remain on your ute from October to May every year and trailer mounted units should be ready 
to hook up and go. 
 
We would like to remind everyone that it is important to look out for and help your fellow community 
members wherever you can. The Shire of Beverley is a wonderful community and when there is a fire 
every bit of assistance is appreciated by every single person who turns out to extinguish that fire as 
quickly as possible. 
 
By remaining prepared and working together we can all help to protect property from fire and keep 
everyone safe. 

 

 

THANK YOU 
 

Tony, Joy, Daniel and Narelle Bailey along with Rob and Cherrie Williamson send their sincere thanks 
and gratitude to DFES,  the Beverley community and surrounding districts for the amazing response to 

the fire at Umuna on Wednesday 11 December.  
Special thanks to the Shire of Beverley for their wonderful support and generosity and to local  

businesses who donated supplies to assist everyone helping us last week. We have an amazing  
community. Thank you.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                  *Stock photo 
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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 

PLANNING NOTICE 

 

Land Administration Act 1997 

 

SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 
PROPOSAL TO CLOSE A SECTION OF WOONDERLIN ROAD  

AND DEDICATE A NEW ROAD 

 

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Section 56 & Section 58 of the Land  
Administration Act, 1997, that the Shire of Beverley is proposing the permanent  
closure of a section of Woonderlin Road as well as proposing to dedicate a new 
road in close proximity to the existing Woonderlin Road. 

Plans explaining the proposed road closure and road dedication are available for 
inspection at the Shire of Beverley, 136 Vincent Street Beverley, and will be open for 
inspection during office hours 8.30 am to 4.00 pm  

Submissions on the proposals may be made in writing and lodged with the  
undersigned within 35 days from the date of the publication of this notice. For  
further information contact Shire Planner, Stefan de Beer on 9646 1200 or  
planner@beverley.wa.gov.au 

Stephen Gollan 
Chief Executive Officer  
2 January 2020  
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The Beverley Historical Society was pleased to 
welcome the Year Two class from Beverley school 
on Wednesday 23 October 2019 to the “Olden 
Days” experience at the Dead Finish Museum.  
Volunteers on the day included Maree 
Hutchinson, Delys Kilpatrick, Erica Murray, Sheila 
& Ted Sheehan, Glenys Petchell, Joy Smith, Morag 
Whitney and some special guest volunteers 
Raewyn Blight, Robyn Johnson and Janet Eloury. 
We thank the students for their interest in the 
Museum and their good manners while there. We 
thank you too for the wonderful stories you wrote 
and observant drawings you made back at school, 
which are all printed below (with some  
comments on the illustrations). The stories  
mostly started “On Wednesday we went to the 
Dead Finish Museum …” 
 
 

… It took us about 15 to 20 minutes to get there. 
We explored the museum and did stuff. I liked 
polishing the silver. I had to get some cream and 
rub very hard. It was fun writing with a nib pen. I 
had to dip my pen in the inkwell many times. I 
also liked dressing up. I wore a hat that made me 
look like I had no eyes. We had morning tea 
there. I missed out on an ANZAC biscuit but I had 
two pieces of fairy bread. It tasted good. My  
favourite part was looking outside. I saw the 
printing press and lots of pretty flowers. I felt like I 
was on a bush walk. I had lots of fun. 

 
 
 
 
By Ashley (We like the wide 
verandah & the garden) 
 

 

 
 

 
… How did we get there? Well we walked all the 
way there. It wasn’t too far away it was just in 
town. It probably took 20 minutes- well that’s 
what I think. What did we do there? Well we used 
nib pens with ink. We even got to write with the 
nib pens. We did washing and dressing up. We 
looked at old fashioned stuff. There was days of 
the week were they did washing, ironing,  
mending and baking. Then it was time for  
morning tea. We had fairy bread, ANZAC cookies, 
juice and water. It was delicious. After morning 
tea we got coins. Some coins were over 100 years 
old. We also got some lollies. Then it was time to 
go back to school. We were all talking about the 
Dead Finish Museum. My favourite part that I  
really liked was when we dressed up. I hope we 
get to go there again. 

 
 
 
 

 By Nikita (There is a 
bench under a tree in 

the  
garden) 

 
 
… We got there by foot. The first activity was 
washing. I did it like this. I had to scrub the 
clothes then rinse in clean water next I rinsed it in 
blue water then I hang the clothes up on the line 
with dolly pegs. Second we went to the dress up 
room. I put on 2 things. First I put on a skirt, a top 
and a hat. The second dress up was a pink dress, 
a hat and a handbag. My favourite thing was the 
tour. We saw some fences, a newspaper printer, a 
bench and some old rooms. For morning tea, I 
had an apple juice and 2 pieces of fairy bread. 
We all got a surprise that was some old money 
and a bag of lollies  
 
 

By Ella (There are three 
doors on the Hunt Rd side) 

  

 

 
… We walked there. When we got there we 
washed the clothes, then we pegged them up 
the line. Second we polished silver and cleaned 
the we had to rub hard. The surprise was a bag of 
lollies and two pennies. We had juice ANZAC  
biscuits and fairy bread. It tasted good. My  
favourite part was using a nib pen and ink. I had 
to write my name on a piece of paper, it was easy 
to write.  
 

 
By Declan (The pupils are  

correctly waiting by the 
desks) 

 
 
 

 
… We had to walk it felt like long way but it  
wasn’t. We got to polish silver. We used some 
cream and a cloth. We had to rub really hard. For 
morning tea juice, ANZAC bickies and Fairy 
bread. We got a surprise it was a bag of lollies 
and 2 coins. Finally we went back to school.  
 
 
 

By Angus 7 (Students on the  
verandah for refreshments) 

 

BEVERLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
“On Wednesday We Went tO the dead finish museum” year tWO visit 
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… We walked there from school. When we got 
there we said hello to all the helpers. Then we got 
to do some of the washing and polishing,  
dressing up. We wrote with a bib pen and ink. 
Next we looked at the old rooms and we went 
out into the garden. We had morning tea it was 
yummy my favorite thing was dressing up.  
Before we went back to school we got some very 
old coin and a bag of lollies.  

 
 
 
By Jason (The roof is just 
like this – very big) 
 

 
 

 
… we travelled by walking. It was not far it took 
about ten minutes to get there. We got to do old 
jobs I liked dressing up, polishing and washing 
clothes on a washboard. The helpers gave us an 
old coin and some nice morning tea. We had  
orange or apple juice for a drink and ANZAC  
biscuits. Some of my favourite things were  
dressing up, polishing washing, exploring the 
room of the first teacher of Beverley and getting 
lollies.  

 

 
By Oliver (Very happy to be 
at the Dead Finish  
Museum.) 

 

 

… We had to walk there. One of the things we did 
was dress up in olden day clothes. I put a fancy 
hat on and some very fancy clothes. The next 
thing we did was wash the dirty clothes and 
rags. The pegs were called dolly pegs. After  
exploring the museum, we had morning tea. 
They gave us an ANZAC biscuit, fairy bread and 
some apple or orange juice. Last but not last 
some History coins. Some were even over a  
hundred years old. We also got a bag of lollies. 
My favourite part was writing with the nib pen. 

 
 
 

 By Ruth (The bag, the 
cane, the strap &  
blackboard are there) 
 

 

 

… To get there we had to walk. One of the things 
we did there was washing cloths. To wash the 
cloths, we had to rub the soap on the cloths, 
rinse them in water and rinse them in blue. We 
also got to polish some shine things we had to 
put a special cream on them and scrub really 
hard. For morning tea we had fairy bread, juice 
and ANZAC biscuits.  My favourite thing we did 
was write with a nib pen. To use a nib pen we 
had to dip the pen in ink and write on the page. 
To stop it from smudging we used some paper to 
blot it. 
 

By Noah (We 
like the old 

school desks 
with inkwells) 

 

On Wednesday we walked from school to the 
Dead Finish Museum. We did washing with a 
washing board. We used blue in the water to get 
the soap out. We used dolly pegs to hang them 
up. We wrote with a ink pen and it was really 
cool. The ink doesn’t last. You can only write with 
your right hand. We had some really nice  
morning tea. There was apple juice, fairy bread 
and ANZAC biscuits. We got lollies and old  
money too. My favourite part was when we got 
to dress up in some old clothing. I really liked 
dressing up because there were lots of things to 
choose from. I hope we can go back soon. 
 

   

By Abigail (See the  
verandah posts and the 

hanging sign) 
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HISTORICAL SOCIETY-  
PRESIDENTS REPORT 

Another year has passed by very quickly. A year 
that has seen a small group of volunteers do great 
things. We would love to have more  
members helping us do great things. I don’t think 
the greater community realises just how many 
people out there are seeking our help to find out 
information about their relatives, houses, farms 
and much more. Although all our  
members help in the research field, I must thank 
our chief researcher Morag Whitney, very much 
for her endless work for this society.  
 
We have been able to open the Museum from 
March to November on Sundays and many  
Saturdays, and we’ve also opened for those who 
want to visit out of regular hours. I sincerely thank 
everyone who has manned the Museum this year. 
Apart from our regular weekend visitors, we have 
had two caravan clubs, two tour groups and many 
others through our door. About 270 Visitors in all.  
We even had the team from Destinations WA to 
visit and film for the TV show. 
 
Di and Anne did a lot of work to organise our trip 
to Boyadine, and we spent a lovely day with  
Debbie and Blaire Doncon, Viv and Cliff Doncon 
and the current owners of the house and some 
surrounding land, Fiona and David Mofflin. It was 
a very interesting step back in time, not always 
possible with so many of our old properties not 
being restored as this house and sheds have 
been.  It would be lovely to hear of other farms  
we can visit with their history intact. 
In November Glenys went as our representative to 
the CRC AGM, thankyou Glenys. 
In December our members enjoyed a Christmas 
meal together in York at the old ‘Settlers Arms’ to 
celebrate our year of 2018, unwind and enjoy each 
other’s company. 
Thank you to Morag and Glenys who represented 
us at the Volunteer Day held at the Cornerstone 
building in December. 
Thank you also to Morag and Di who attended the 
opening of the Cornerstone Building in February 
on behalf of the Society in our time of recess. 
 
Now into our new year, and well done to the  
ladies who organised our new display “Fashion 
and Finery”. To Morag thanks for all the signage 
on these displays and special detail that she 
brings to all our displays. The opening of “Fashion 
and Finery” was for Easter and we were rewarded 
with about 40 visitors over that weekend. (The  
display has been ongoing.) 
Thanks to Glenys Petchell for attending the  
Community Participation Open Day at the BDHS 
representing the Society. We are happy to be a 
part of their school’s calendar with the year 2 visit 
to the Museum every year. 

I did an interview with our local radio station 
about the Dead Finish Museum and our Society 
which was fun, and Morag has also done a talk 
with Rhonda since. Thank you to them for their 
interest. 
At our May meeting we had a talk by Elspeth 
Binkes about an early Dale resident William  
Quinlan. He came to WA a convict and farmed in 
the Dale with his wife and young children. His 
wife died suddenly and then at a later date he  
also died tragically, and his children were farmed 
out to relatives and orphanages. A sad tale  
indeed. 
A talk by Scott Whittaker about Railway Hotels 
across Australia was held in August at the CRC 
which was very interesting. We had hotels in  
Beverley at one time or another named as a  
Railway Hotel. Even our Dead Finish Museum was 
once known as the Railway Hotel for a time. A 
book was donated to us for information provided 
by our Society. Thanks to those who  
attended. 
The show theme ‘Pathways to Beverley’. A big 
thank you to all members for helping Morag 
searching for information and photos from our 
files and Morag for labelling and putting it  
together. It took longer than anticipated because 
everyone involved got side-tracked with the  
interesting information that we have in our  
Research room. Thanks to Glenys and Mark  
Petchell for taking the display to the show and 
Diana and Richard Smith for returning it to the 
museum. 
The Wheatland’s Chapter AGM and meeting was 
this year held in Southern Cross. Thanks to Morag 
for attending and presenting our annual report.  
 
We thank the Garden and Tree society and  
members for their wonderful ongoing  
maintenance and plantings in our Museum  
garden throughout the year. Thankyou also to the 
Beverley Shire who looks after the Dead Finish 
building. I thank Glenys Petchell who reports each 
month for the Blarney, assists with archiving and 
incoming mail. Thank you to Diana Smith for her 
support as Vice President and for putting an  
advert for our opening hours on Facebook every 
week, to Morag Whitney for her work as secretary 
and to Erica Murray our treasurer for watching 
over our funds. Thank you to our loyal members 
for their ongoing support. And a big thankyou to 
Bill Whitney for auditing our accounts once again.  
 
I look forward to the next year’s activities and  
research provided by the Society and hope that 
we can get some very much needed new  
members to join us in our interesting quest to 
keep our history available to visitors to Beverley 
and to our own community.  
 
Thankyou, 
 Joy Smith (President) 
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BEVERLEY MEN’S 
SHED  

HALF-YEARLY  
GENERAL  
MEETING 

 
Please be advised that the 

abovementioned meeting will be 
held on: 

Tuesday 07 January 2020   
10 am at the Beverley Men’s 

Shed 
 

The meeting is held to review the 
events of the previous 6 months 

and to accept any ideas or  
suggestions going forward for 
improvement to our Beverley 

Men’s Shed. 
 

Any queries please contact:   
David Paull, Secretary 
Beverley Men’s Shed 

0409 323 526 

         BEVERLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
 

We held our final meeting of the year on 02 December starting early then cover up the museum for 
the summer followed by a Christmas Lunch at the Hotel Beverley. 
 We are now in recess until Sunday 08  March 2020. 
  
The committee have had a request for a photo of Evangeline Mary (Eva) Adam 1877-1949, who was  
married to Seymour Grant Meares. If anyone could help us, it would be much appreciated. 
  
The Society have once again had a very busy year with lots of research requests, plus getting a couple 
projects completed. Our wedding albums are in the process of been updated and put it suitable  
albums, thanks to a very generous volunteer. 
  
On a sad note we send our deepest sympathy to Erica and her family on the sudden passing of Neil. 
Our thoughts are with you all. 
  
MUSEUM REOPENS SUNDAY 08 March 2020 
Next Meeting Monday 09 March 2020 at 1.30pm. New members are welcome. 
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AGRICULTURAL MUSEUM 
Waterhatch Road, Beverley 

Happy New Year to you all out there 
Our Machinery Museum we wish to share 

And so here is last year in review 
As you can see, we had a lot to do 

AFPA has now been dissolved 
As fewer people became involved 

A Museum Steering Group was born 
A new start, a new dawn 

Busy Bees with the Shire involved 
Many problems to be solved 
Efforts of the past respected 

Any rubbish now ejected 
As usual we sowed our crop 

Only limited rain did drop 
Our harvest was not the best 

Even though our crew did not rest 
The weather had closed the doors 
On extra donations for our cause 

Visitors still came and saw 
100 years and many more 

Farm implements, machinery, 
A lesson in Wheatbelt history 

Several openings for special groups 
A good reason to rally the troops 

 
Volunteers always giving their all 

Continually happy to answer the call 
National Trust held an open day 
Our group helped in every way 

New Accommodation and signage to see 
Visitors welcome to explore for free 

Several Museum items being exhibited 
Many guests were notably riveted 
To the changes through the ages 

The evolution of Agricultural pages 
A Men’s Shed visit on a Tuesday they came 

Enjoying Machinery many could name 
For some, memories from the past 
And others, new ones that will last 

Item numbering is our view 
Additional work for our crew 

Recording updates now to keep 
No one here gets much sleep 

So many tasks, were always busy 
Just watching can make you dizzy 

Trying to solve Museum history 
Much of it still a mystery 

So, if you want to join us Mate 
Ring John (9646 0768) to participate 

We meet every third Saturday 
Hey, come along and enjoy our way. 

 
 

Our Group next meets up on Saturday 15 February when we will start a new year of machinery  
activities so come along and enjoy a Bring and Share morning tea. 
Watch this page for the new 2020 opening times for the Museum, new volunteers always welcome. 
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BILL CHAMBERS 
 

Chartered Accountant 
&  

Registered Tax Agent 
 

Tax return preparation 
 

Financial and accounting  
advisory services 

 
Office hours: 

First and third Wednesday 
9.30am - 5.00pm 

 
129 Vincent Street, Beverley 
9646 1566 (Monday - Friday) 
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AVONDALE FARM UPDATES AND 
CHRISTMAS GREETINGS 

It’s been a busy year at Avondale Farm. The very successful community day in September celebrated a 
number of projects that have been completed including the redevelopment of three of the houses  
into short stay accommodation - one with universally accessible facilities - and upgraded signage and 
interpretation throughout the precinct.  

A lease has been signed with Living Farm, a York-based agricultural research company who will work 
with WA farmers to continue the history of agricultural research at this significant property. 

“The National Trust is also very excited to announce a joint project with the Noongar Land Enterprise 
Group, Food Innovation Australia Limited and the Shire of Beverley, focusing on the development of an 
Aboriginal led bush produce research, training and enterprise development hub at Avondale” National 
Trust CEO, Julian Donaldson said. 
The project includes a scoping study of Aboriginal participation and opportunities in the bush food  
industry across Australia. One of the key outcomes of the project is to design a model to increase  
participation of Aboriginal people in the bush produce industry and Avondale, as a hub, has been  
identified to have potential to be a key part of this process.  
  
It is important to understand that Aboriginal people benefit from Bush food production, including 
through commercial production, while at the same time respecting cultural knowledge and  
understanding and that there are limitations to protecting intellectual property. The study will include 
extensive engagement with Aboriginal people to ensure cultural knowledge is a central driver for the 
project. 

Bush food production has potential to provide a range of benefits both to Aboriginal people and the 
broader community including nutritional and medicinal applications. 

Oral McGuire of the Noongar Land Enterprise Group (NLE) is also excited by the opportunity. “The hub 
will be used to conduct research and development, training and marketing, and dissemination of  
information and learnings to Aboriginal and other communities across Australia. This is a fantastic  
opportunity for Aboriginal communities and the Beverley district,” he said. 
 
The feasibility study was launched on Tuesday 17 December and work will begin in the new year.  
Exploring the potential for a Bush Food Innovation Hub to be established at Avondale Farm is part of 
this project.  
 
The Trust continues to work closely with the Shire of Beverley and the dedicated volunteers who open 
the Agricultural Museum and work on the care and conservation of its collection. This collection is not 
only a key attraction in the Shire but it holds significant material reflecting the industrious and  
inventive farming community over many decades. 
 
“On behalf of all here at the Trust we would like to thank Monica and the volunteers for their hard work 
and wish everyone a happy and safe festive season. We really look forward to working with the  
community next year to continue to build the profile of Avondale Farm and make important  
contributions to the social and economic well-being of this important community. 
 
Avondale Farm is closed during the summer months. Keep an eye out for 2020 opening times in the 
next Blarney. 
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VOICE OF THE AVON, 101.3 FM 
 LOCAL PROGRAMMING 

 
 

SUNDAY 
12.00–1.00 Soul & Inspiration – Susan 
2.00–4.00 Good Time Oldies –John Dubber 
 
MONDAY 
6.00–10.00   Monday Breakfast - Bob 
10.00 – 1.00 Mustang Sally - Susan 
1.00 – 4.00  Round the Bend. Over the Hill 
– Rhonda & KT 
4.00 – 7.00   Celtic Note - Joe 
7.00 – 10.00 Classical Sounds - Chris 
 
TUESDAY 
6.00 – 9.00    Tuesday Breakfast - Bob 
9.00 - 12.00   Around the World – Leila 
12.00 - 3.00   Country Roads – Joe 
3.00 – 6.00   Rocking on the Avon - Denni  
6.00 – 9.00   Turn it up Tuesday - Michael 
 
WEDNESDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  Breakfast - KT 
9.00 – 1.00  A Little Bit of Everything - Joe 
1.00 – 4.00  Pot Pourri - Peter 
7.00 – 9:00   Back to the Future – Frank  
 
THURSDAY 
6.00 – 9.00   On the Upbeat - Rhonda 
9.00 – 12.00  Mustang Sally - Susan 
12.00 – 3.00  Kaleidoscope – Chris 
3.00 – 6.00   Thursday Medley – Joe 
 
FRIDAY 
6.00 – 10.00    Friday Breakfast - Bob 
10.00 – 12.00  Memory Lane - KT 
12.00 – 3.00    Michael’s Mix Up - Michael 
3.00 - 6.00     Tonkin Along – Tonks 
 
SATURDAY 
6.00 – 9.00    Solid Gold Breakfast Frenchy 
9.00 – 12.00   Teen Spirit – Gracie B 
12.00 – 2.00   Country Trax - Haydn 
2.00 – 4.00   Saturday Mix – Graham 
4.00 - 6.00  My Kind of Music –Lesley-Ann 
6.00 – 9.00   Saturday Party –Nada 
 
Phone: Studios 9641 2422;  
Sponsorship 0439 417 664  
e-mail: radio6ycr@hotmail.com   
Facebook.com: Voice of the Avon 101.3 
FM – with live streaming 
Website: www.voiceoftheavon.org.au – 
live streaming Voice of the Avon 101.3 FM 
  
85 hours of local presenters each 
week.      
Effective 1 January 2020 
 

 

 

 

C & B TRANSPORT 
 

DELIVERING GENERAL FREIGHT AND CHILLER GOODS 
 

3 DAYS PER WEEK OR AS REQUIRED 
 

TO 
 

BEVERLEY, BROOKTON, PINGELLY 
 

FROM 
 

PERTH DEPOT CANNINGVALE MARKETS 
 

PLEASE CONTACT PAUL BALDWIN 
 

ON 
 

0417 953 968 or 08 9646 0461 
 

BIG ENOUGH TO DO THE JOB SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE 

mailto:radio6ycr@hotmail.com
http://www.voiceoftheavon.org.au
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BEVERLEY LANDFILL 
SITE 

 

OPENING HOURS 
Saturday 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Sunday 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Monday 8.00am – 3.30pm 

 

CLOSED - Christmas Day 
and 

Total Harvest Ban Days 

 
PLEASE NOTE: MONDAY’S  

EARLIER CLOSING TIME 

NOTICES and MEETINGS 

Card Games at CWA 
 

SAMBA  
WHEN: Saturdays  

TIME: 1.00pm    
WHERE: CWA Hall  

Afternoon Tea provided.    
Phone 9646 1271 

 
 

BRIDGE 
WHEN: Monday’s 
WHERE: CWA Hall  

 

FOR SALE 
Sheep poo. 20kg bags for $5 

  Phone Glennis on  
  0456 958 455 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Weight Watchers  
Beverley 

 
Meetings Mondays  

at 9.30am 
 

For more information,  
call 0487 933 004 

THANK YOU 
 

We would like to thank the following people for their  
assistance and support during our recent evacuation from 

the Two Rocks Bushfires between 11 and 16 December 2019. 
 

• Dick and Michelle – for the use of their home for the  
duration of our stay. 

• Irene, Charlie and Joanne – for providing beds,  
bedding and kitchenware. 

• Kelvin – for offering to vacate his own home for us to 
stay in if the need arose. 

 

To receive their assistance and support at the very last  
minute has been greatly appreciated. 

 
Peter & Julie Rollason and family. 

Steve Davis Builder 
from Pingelly would like to wish  
everyone in Beverley a Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year. 
 
I would also like to congratulate 
Vivian and Cliff Doncon on their 
new bathrooms -they look  
fantastic! I will certainly miss  
Vivians sweet treats and so will 
Cliff. 
If you need Steves help you 
can contact him on  
0412 654 198.  

 NOTICE OF  AGM 
BEVERLEY GOLF 

CLUB INC 
 

Tuesday 04 February 2020  
at 7 pm. 

Election of positions on the 
committee. 
All welcome. 

 
All enquires to Yvonne Hobbs 

on 96472043 or email 
yvonnehobbs07@gmail.com 



18 Beverley Blarney, Edition 423 -  January 2020 www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

 

 

Your local carrier for over 30 years. 
 

GRAIN, FERTILISER, LIME, HAY, WOOL AND 

GENERAL TRANSPORT 

Garry Miller 

0428 464 066 
admin@beverleytransport.com.au 

   

DJ YATES  
Authentic Heritage Restoration 

 

 

BRICK AND STONEWORK  
RESTORATION 
AUTHENTIC REPOINTING OF 

MORTAR, RISING 
DAMP RECTIFIED 
PROPERTY  
MAINTENANCE 

 

PHONE DAVE 
0419 041 542  
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 Smoke alarms  RCDS 

 Testing  Fault finding 

 New installations  Energy efficient lighting 

Turn it up electrical has the following solutions at a fair price 

For all your domestic electrical needs phone us on 
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Emergency Medical Information Book 
 

This useful book contains all a person’s information and medicals record needed if, or when, an  
ambulance is called, and they need to be transported to a hospital. 

The Emergency Medical Information Book  
Available for a $2.00 donation at Beverley Farm Services 
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PRIMARY HEALTH SERVICES  
Available to the community of Beverley 

 
You can refer yourself or your child to 
the following health professionals: 
 Child Health Nurse - 9646 3200  
to make an appointment, Hospital  
Admin Staff will assist you in setting an 
appointment time, which will be on 
most occasions a Monday. 
  
School Health – 9641 0200  
  
Dietetics –  9690 1320 
  
Occupational Therapy - 0429 466 224 
  
Physiotherapy – a Doctors referral is 
required – Please send all referrals to 
P.O Box 140 Beverley or drop them into 
the Beverley hospital. All referrals are 
forwarded onto to Northam Hospital 
where they are prioritised and  
wait listed. Clients will be acknowledged 
with a letter informing them of the  
approximate wait time and will be seen 
in Beverley   
 
Podiatry – a Doctors referral is required  
Please send to PO Box 142,  
Beverley or drop referral to the Beverley 
Hospital (attendance Fridays)  ** 
  
Social Work – Phone  9690 1320 
  
Speech Pathology – Phone 9690 1321 
⚫ Services are provided at the Primary 

Health Building, on the corner of John 
and Forrest Streets, Beverley.  There 
may be a waiting time for  
services. 

⚫ These services are provided by WA 
Country Health Service and are free of 
charge.  (Please note that the Podiatry 
Service is a private practice and is not 
free of charge - there is a fee at first 
consultation but the WACHS/Beverley 
Health Service do not get involved in 
taking fee payments – only assisting at 
receiving the referrals for  
appointment.  The Doctor’s referrals are 
usually faxed to the service provider, 
Como Podiatry, who contact the patient 
by phone and make an appointment). 

⚫ If you have any concerns about your 
own health or your child’s health and  
development, please phone the  
relevant health professional to discuss 
your concerns. Alternatively, you can 
speak to the Child Health or School 
Health Nurse, or your GP, to discuss 
your concerns and to determine the 
most appropriate referral. 

Avon & Central Primary Health 
Promoting Healthy Lifestyles 
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141 Vincent Street, Beverley WA 6304 
Phone: 08 9646 1600  
Email: beverley@crc.net.au  Website: www.beverleycrc.net 

mailto:beverley@crc.net.au
http://www.beverley.crc.net.au
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Natway  
Furniture & Constructions 

ABN: 62 824 726 465 
 
 

Wayne & Natalie Ashworth 
 

 
Qualified  

Carpenter & Joiner Tradesman 
 

General Building Work 
 

Furniture Construction & Restoration 
 

 
27 Brooking Street, Beverley 

 
Mobile: 0417 973 415 (Wayne) 

 

 
Mobile: 0429 491 039 (Natalie) 
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BROOKTON  
PLUMBING 

ABN: 37 675 595 336 
 

FOR ALL YOUR  
PLUMBING MAINTENANCE 
AND GAS FITTING NEEDS 

 
*PLUS SEPTIC WASTE  

REMOVAL 
 

PHONE: 
SEAN 0413 480 543 or 

NATASHA 0422 013 889 
 

PL: 7130  GF: 006947  SWR: T235 

E Squire  
Contracting Services 

 
 

Water Supply 
Windmills & Accessories 

Solar Pumps: 
 Sales, Service, Installation 

Fencing & Yards 
Trenching & Poly Pipe Laying 

 

 
E Squire Contracting Services  

Beverley and surrounding districts 
 

 

Phone: 9646 0800 
 

Errol Squire 0438 682 687  
  

TAX RETURNS 
 

FORTIZ BUSINESS SOLUTIONS 
(Registered Tax Agent & Certified Public Accountant) 

 

Tax Returns for all entities 

Business Consulting 

Software solutions / setup  

Bookkeeping / Accounting 

  

OFFICE HOURS: 

FRIDAY 9.00am – 4.30pm 

101 VINCENT ST (Bankhouse) BEVERLEY 

Please phone for an appointment 

9646 0282 

Licence Number: L/NMRB5463 

Your local tyre specialist 
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Station News 
The Station garden is available for public use at any time;  
just open the gates and enjoy! 

Artists-in-Residence  
 The Artist-in-Residence from 16 – 24 December is botanical artist Marta Salamon from Victoria whom 

we warmly welcome back to the Station. Marta can’t get enough of 
our WA flora. As a well-known artist and teacher specialising in  
botanical art for over 20 years she has a swag of awards to her name, 
including the Celia Rosser Medal for Botanical Art.  
She has exhibited widely in Australia, Japan and her work is held at 
the National Herbarium collection in Melbourne, the Florilegium  
Society for the Sydney Herbarium, the Sutton collection in New York 
and in private collections throughout Australia.  
Marta invites people to drop into the Station to watch her paint and 
answer questions on her technique or anything about botanical art. 

 
Following Marta leaving the Station, Kaitlyn Elsegood will be in residence till mid-January. She  
originally hails from Fremantle and has been living in Melbourne for the last two years. Kaitlin is about 
to graduate with a Masters in Arts Management from RMIT and currently juggles a few jobs but all her 
roles are centred around community or disability art.  
 

FREE FORM CLAY WORKSHOP (half-day) Sunday 29 December  
 
Whilst at the Station Kaitlyn would like to 
run a FREE FORM CLAY WORKSHOP for 
both adults and children on Sunday 29  
December at 10am. BYO lunch. Each  
person will make a cup which can be glazed 
for a minimal material cost. 

     
Examples of free form clay  cups 

 
 

 

Artists-in-Residence Programme for the remainder of 2019 and beginning of 2020:                                            
December: Marta Salamon (Victoria)                                                                                                                                   
January: Kaitlyn Elsegood                                                                                                                                                                                        
April: Carollyn Rhodes-Thompson                                                                                                                                                                 
June: Suzi Marwick                                                                                                                                                                             
July: Joanne Francis                                                                                                                                                                         
September: Trish Davis                                                                                                                                                              
October: Thelma Cluning, Sally Watts, Suzanne Crawley 

Please keep an eye on the weekly Bulletin for further information regarding residencies, workshops or 
any changes to schedule - or contact Artist in Residence Coordinator Marylou on 96471027 / 
0427085511 or email: hutchinson@wn.com.au 
 

Easter Art Exhibition 
Entry forms are out for the big Easter Exhibition – Beverley’s 52nd Art Purchase Exhibition Thursday 09 
to Monday 13. The town’s renowned 2D media art show includes the Beverley Art Prize valued at 
$5000 and besides this overall prize, there are six other sections with prizes of $1000 each. And there is 
a category for children also so kids, start painting during the holidays!  Anyone wishing to enter works 
of art into Easter Art Exhibition can pick up entry forms at either the Shire offices, the CRC or the  
Station Gallery, or contact Exhibition Secretary Joey Walter   E: beverley.art.exhibition@gmail.com 

about:blank
about:blank
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 Beverley Station Singers 
The next practice for Station Singers is yet to be decided as the first few months of the new year will 
be focused on working with the BAD group for their musical comedy “Cockey’s Crossing”. For anyone 
interested in joining the Station Singers in 2020 please note that practices are generally held in the 
Platform Theatre greenroom on the first or second Wednesday of the month. For further info please 
contact Tracey Fleay 0409 481 029 / traceyfleay67@gmail.com    
 

 Beverley Amateur Dramatics (BAD)  
The next BAD performance will be the Australian musical comedy “Cocky’s Crossing” to be performed 
over two weekends - Friday 27 and Saturday 28 March 2020, and Friday 3 and Saturday 4 April. 
Their first get together on December 8 for a reading and testing of voices (!) resulted in a full cast list. 
People in lead roles are being offered one on one time with director Bruce Denny and the musicians 
to work on their character and storyline.  
A rehearsal schedule is being worked out beginning 13 January.  For more information contact Britt 
Hadlow by email britt.hadlow47@hotmail.com  or  beverleyamateurdramatics@gmail.com 
 

Platform Theatre   
The Elvis and Abba show on 29 November was well attended by 200 people on unfortunately a cold 
windy night. But we danced to keep warm and it was a great show!  

 
 
           Always a fun night at the Platform Theatre!    

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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      COUNTRY MUSIC SHOW!!!       
starring Monty Cotton (A BOY NAMED CASH)  

 
• Friday 21 February 2020        
• Beverley Platform Theatre, 120 Vincent St 
• Show starts 7.30pm  
• Gates open 6.30pm 
• Tickets and table bookings at Beverley CRC or… 
• Book online https://www.trybooking.com/BHFZO    
• Cost: Adults 15 and over $35, Pensioners and BSA 

Members $30 (members also receive free drink on 
arrival), U/15 years $15 

• Licensed event, STRICTLY NO BYO 
• Under 18s must be accompanied by legal guardian 
• Food available  
• Facebook: Beverley Station Arts                                                                                                                                                

                                     

Volunteer Thank You 
• Valda Morton and AiR Rod Brown and Marta Salamon for keeping the Station garden alive  

during the horrendous December weather. 
• BSA Committee for putting together the hamper to be raffled on the night of the Christmas 

Concert. 

Beverley Station Arts Membership 
As a member you will receive discounted rates for all events including the Easter Art Exhibition 
Opening Night. The cost is $30 for the first year and there after $25 per annum. Your support will  
assist us in maintaining the venue and to continue presenting a variety of entertainment for your  
enjoyment. We look forward to seeing you at the events we have planned for this season.  
To become a member of Beverley Station Arts Inc (Friend of the Station) please contact our treasurer 
Pauline Knight 96460946 for a Membership Application form and payment. Membership forms can 
also be downloaded from www.beverleywa.com (Note - cheques to be made payable to Beverley  
Station Arts Inc.) and send to PO Box 112, Beverley 6304. 
 
Station Gallery Open Hours:     11.00am – 3.00pm Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday                                                  
PLEASE NOTE THE STATION WILL BE CLOSED OVER THE CHRISTMAS BREAK AND SECOND HALF 
OF JANUARY                                                                                        
Jenny Broun, President, Beverley Station Arts: 0419040063 / brounj@westnet.com.au 

about:blank
about:blank
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BEVERLEY EARLY YEARS GROUP 

 
The Beverley Early Years Group is a network that aims to strengthen  
opportunities for children (0-4) and their families to connect and thrive 
in our community.  
 

What happens to children in their early years matters a great deal.  
Improving children’s development through the critical early period can 
have transformative social and economic impacts.   

 

 

FINAL SESSION 
for 2019! 

 
WOW, we can’t believe Playgroup 2019 is done! It was a  
fantastic turnout for our last day of the year and great to see 
so many people there! We had a great time on our Christmas 
Party. Everyone was super happy and excited to see SANTA!  
A HUGE thank you to Father Christmas for dropping in and 
bringing books and goodies for all the kids!  
 
To all the children leaving playgroup to attend kindy next 
year, we wish you good luck and joy for your future journey. 
You are always welcome to pop in and visit us anytime at 
playgroup! And also, a MASSIVE thank you to all members 

and everyone involved for the help and support throughout the year!! 
 
We wish you all a safe Happy Christmas and best wishes for 2020!!! 
Note: We are closed during school holidays and reopen 2nd week in 
Term 1. 
 

PLAYGROUP SESSION DETAILS 
Every Thursday morning from 9.30am to 11.30am (closed for school and public holidays) 

 Located at the Playgroup Building at the Beverley School (Lennard St) 
 For all children aged 0-4 years old 
 Bring a piece of fruit to share, hat and sunscreen  
 $4 weekly fee to cover the cost of craft materials, tea/coffee etc. 
 Annual Fees: Family - $35 for Insurance, Concession card holders - $15 for Insurance 
 More info find us on Facebook: Facebook.com/BeverleyPlaygroupWA 
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There’s nothing better than a good spring clean! The Toy Library was a buzz in the first week of  
December checking and cleaning toys.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you to Skye, Jenny, Siobhan, Kelly & Naomi who were able 
to double check all the toys and their appropriate parts and  
pieces to make sure they have all been catalogued in the online  
program properly. We are looking forward to purchasing new 
toys next year thanks to the generous support of Beverley IGA  
Supermarket & Liquor.  

Thank you to Julie Paull who has very kindly made us some  
beautiful bunting, perfect for kid’s party decorations. 

 
 

 
If you still have any toys booked out please contact one of the committee members to arrange 

returning them.  
For more information please contact us via our Facebook page or contact one of the committee  

members listed below - facebook.com/groups/BeverleyToyLibrary/ 
Thank you to all the wonderful families that have supported Storytime & Toy Library this year. We wish 

everyone a Safe & Merry Christmas. 

 

 

** PLEASE NOTE ** 

STORYTIME & TOY LIBRARY NOW BREAK FOR THE SUMMER 

Keep an eye out in the February Blarney & on the Facebook Page 
for the 2020 dates 
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Dot to Dot 
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York Estate Agents  

(Beverley Division) 
 

Good, Bad or Ugly We Sell! 
Free Appraisals 

“Properties WANTED we have qualified buyers waiting 
now” 

Estate Experts 
Professional and Trustworthy 

 

Residential - Helen Stubing 0407 964 611  
Rural - Mike Bawden  0403 268 158 
Rentals - Jenette Callaghan 0418 929 011  
Office - 9641 1335    Fax - 9641 1334 

Reg: 3941 
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The last meeting for 2019 was replaced by our Christmas lunch.  This was a happy, noisy event at the 
Hotel Beverley where we were served a delicious meal.  Thank you to John and his staff for their  
friendly efficiency.  The secret Santa proved to be very popular as were the door prizes.  Who would 
have suspected that a bag of manure or potting mix could be greeted with such enthusiasm?  We 
wish all of our members a safe and happy New Year.  We will meet again on Tuesday  03 March 2020 at 
10.30am at a venue to be announced. 

Gardening in Beverley during January can be challenging dealing with the heat waves and strong, hot 
winds. 

Vegetables to plant in January include: beans, beetroot, broccoli, brussels sprouts, cabbage, carrot,  
cauliflower, leek, lettuce, radish, rhubarb, shallots, silverbeet, spring onion and turnip, 

Flowers to plant in January include:  alyssum, aster, dahlia, gerbera, impatiens, marigold, nasturtium, 
pansy, petunia, portulaca, salvia, stock, sweet pea, verbena and zinnia. 

January is a great time to attend to the following tasks in the garden: 

• Divide bromeliads 

• Trim hedges and espaliered plants to maintain good shape 

• Dead head roses to encourage more flowers 

• Tip prune basil regularly to encourage bushy plants 

• Top up mulch on everything – including pot plants – to help retain moisture in the soil 

• Check your worm farm regularly to ensure it does not dry out 

• Tip prune native shrubs that have finished flowering to help make them bushier 

• Harvest fruit, vegetables and herbs daily 

• Clean out excess plants from your pond 

• Remove suckers from grafted plants, especially citrus, robinia and roses 

• Prevent seeds forming on agapanthus by removing spent flowers 

• Prune roses by one third to encourage good flowering for autumn 

• Remove a third of developing fruit on trees to reduce disease, increase fruit size and quality 
and to evenly distribute the weight of the fruit 

• Cut back lemon verbena, mint and lemon balm so they don’t become leggy. Use the  
prunings to flavour drinks 

• Remove dead leaves from tropical plants such as palms, cordyline, strelitzia, ginger and 
bromeliad and strappy plants such as kangaroo paw 

• With a chance of summer storms, January is a good time to ask a qualified arborist to 
check all trees and remove any dangerous branches 

Happy January gardening!!  
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Unique Strokes W.A. 

Painting & Decorating 
Reg. No. 4236 

 

ROB BAIN 
 

QUALIFIED LOCAL TRADESMEN 
 

For Guaranteed Traditional  
     Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 089647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 

 

 For Guaranteed Traditional 
Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 08 9647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 
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THANK YOU  
 
 

McQuinn Family 
Thank you to all our Beverley friends who attended Neil’s funeral, sent cards, floral tributes and phone 

messages. 
It was a lovely ceremony, well planned and orchestrated by Tinetti Purslowe Funerals. Reverend Jeff 
Sturman officiated and several family members spoke poignantly about Neil’s life, also speaking was 

Reverend Peter Harrison who was Joan and Neil’s parish priest from when they lived in Bayswater. 
 

Susan, Neil and Joan’s eldest daughter, wrote and delivered a beautiful eulogy also describing Neil’s 
life. Also his work and family. 

 
Neil’s ashes were interred with their baby daughter Rosemary’s at St. John in the Wilderness, Dale. 

A delicious lunch was prepared and served by the Ladies of the Dale and enjoyed by all 
 
 
 
 

 
Adams Family 

To the many wonderful people of Beverley. Thank you from the bottom of our hearts for all your best 
wishes, cards, phone calls and sympathy following the passing of our beloved wife, mum and  

gran– Norma. 
May she rest in peace. 

Ron, Lindsay, David, Gina, Lorretta and James Adams. 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Murray Family 
A big thank you to the Ambos Peter, Jenny and Chrissie. Also Darrell and Ian, Robyn, Cliff and special 

friend Dawn, for attending to Neil on Sunday 8th December when I lost my husband Neil so suddenly. 
Thank you everyone who kindly bought food, called up, popped in, sent cards and gave a hug. 

I really am overwhelmed and live in a wonderful caring town. 
I sincerely thank you all. 

Erica 
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CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Service in Beverley 
8:00 am every Sunday at 

Beverley Sacred Heart Church 
Lukin Street, Beverley 

THE RELIGIOUS  
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS 

(QUAKERS) 
 
 

Beverley Friends Meeting 
Old Catholic School Rooms 

Dempster Street 
 
 

Sunday 10:30am -  
Meeting for Worship 

 
 

For more information & enquiries 
phone 9646 0575. 

Please contact Rev Irene  
on 9646 0470 for details. 

 
The Church of  

United Spiritualism of Australia 
 
 

Schedule of Services for 2012 
Healing at 2.30 pm and the Service commences 3.00 pm 

 
Feb 12 
Mar 11 
Apr 8 

May 13 

Jun 10 
July 8 
Aug 19 
Sept 9 

Oct 14 
Nov 11 
Dec 9 

 

Please contact Rev Irene on 9646 0470 for details of venue as this may vary. 

The Church of 

United Spiritualism 

DRUG & ALCOHOL 
COUNSELLING 

 
The Wheatbelt  

Community Drug  
Service Team will  

be visiting  
Beverley Hospital  

fortnightly.  
 

For appointments please phone  
Jackie Darby on  

96211 055. 
50 Hunt Road, Beverley 

ROYAL ANTEDILUVIAN ORDER  
OF BUFFALOES  

 

 

 

 

GLE (Inc) 

QUAIRADING BEVERLEY NO.163 
 
 

We meet the first Wednesday of 
every month at the Masonic Lodge,  

Hunt Road, Beverley 

 
 

The objects of our order are  

Philanthropy and Good Fellowship. 
 
 

For more info - contact  
Bill McDonald on 9646 0402 

For more info contact  

Tom 0419 945 240 
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Beverley Hospital Auxiliary 
Beverley Op Shop 

 
We are open Friday’s  

11.00am to 2.30pm 
 

Donations can be left at Avon Trading 
Please note: Strictly NO underwear, shoes or  

electrical items 
 

CLOSED FOR JANUARY 
Reopening in February 

 

Beverley Visitor Centre 
 

Thankyou to the invaluable volunteer team who 
have assisted the Community Resource Centre 
(CRC) in 2019 to keep the Beverley Visitor Centre 
open on weekends. The CRC’s professional  
management of the Beverley Visitor Centre, their 
team of weekend volunteers, and the work  
undertaken by the Shire’s Tourism Officer and  
supporting Tourism Advisory Group, has seen an 
increasing number of visitors to Beverley,  
especially around the wildflower season.  
If you are interested in joining the volunteer team, 
even just to help once a month, more volunteers 
are required. Enquiries to Sam at the CRC 
(96461600) or Dee (0428464007). Training is  
provided and various activities are planned to  
increase our knowledge of the region and better 
acquaint us with the important ambassador role 
being provided to Beverley visitors.   
Best wishes for the festive season and New Year. 
Keep safe. 
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SARAH SOMERS 

LAWYER 
 

Family Law – Divorce – Separation  

Property Settlement - Restraining Orders  

Defacto Relationships - Children’s Issues 

Contact/Residence - Competitive hourly rates 

Reduced fee for Initial Consultation 

 

Serving the Wheatbelt Community 

85 Fitzgerald St, Northam 

P | 9622 9687 

E | sarahsomers@iinet.net.au 

             BALLANTYNE  
                            SPREADING SERVICES 

 
Experienced owner operator  

providing: Fertilizer, Urea, Lime,  
Gypsum & Chook Manure Spreading  

with Late Model Equipment. 
 

For all enquiries  
Please contact Jim Ballantyne 

0427 777 765 
ballantyne@bordernet.com.au 
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BEVERLEY BRANCH  CWA 
For CWA hall bookings, accounts 
and receipts please contact: 
 Mrs Pat Hambly (PO Box 491 or  
71 Richardson Street,  
BEVERLEY 6304  
Phone  9646 1481 
 
For more information about the 
CWA please contact:  
President Janet Bawden  
0429 158 469  
 

Secretary Marianne Rohrlach: 
9646 1826  
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JUNIOR CRICKET 
 

And that’s a wrap. 
Junior cricket is finished for 2019 and what a great first year we had. 

The junior blaster program is usually for 5yrs to 7yrs but as it was our first year it was open for 4yrs to 
11yrs and we had 29 registered players. 

We were even lucky enough to get a group of kids together to take on Quairading in a modified rules 
cricket game, well done guys. 

A big shout out to all the parents that joined in and helped out each week. 
Special thanks to Brad Copping who became my 2IC and made sure all activities were set up correctly 

before all the kids arrived. 
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CROQUET 

Is now being played 
10am Wednesdays and 

5pm  
Fridays at the Bowling 

Club.  
Come along and join us, 
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ALL TYPES ALL AREAS 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

SHED FLOORS, DRIVEWAYS, FOOTPATHS, HOUSE SLABS, SILO 

PADS, FERTILIZER/GRAIN/SUPA SHEDS 
 

ROBBIE HIGGINSON 
 

MOBILE: 0427 384 977 

HOME: 9641 2459  FAX: 9641 2339 

ABN:26 997 512 874 

 

PO BOX 345 YORK  WA  6302 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

Shed floors, driveways, footpaths, house slabs, 

silo pads, fertilizer/grain/supa sheds 
 

Robbie Higginson 
 

Mobile: 0427 384 977 

Home: 9641 2459   Fax: 9641 2339 

Abn: 26 997 512 874 

Po box 345 York  wa  6302 

All areas All types 
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Happy New Year! 
Welcome to the second half of the season. We wish everyone a safe, happy and prosperous 2020. The 
Committee will be swinging into Easter planning, if you’d like to help out in any way please speak to a 
committee member. 
 
Mid-Week Ladies Competition Wrap Up 
The mid-week ladies competition ran from 30 October to 11 December. Five teams of four players 
played 5 matches each week. Making it to the Grand Final on 11 December were the Red team – Deb 
Roediger, Chantelle Meade, Skye Carlshausen and  Deirdre Gowland and the Green Team – Emma 
Draper, Anne Cleland, Hollie Smith and Kelly Fitzgerald. The final was a close affair up until the last 
round, but the Green team were the eventual winners. The ladies then enjoyed a shared lunch to  
wind-up. Thanks to everyone who participated, helped with the kids and the lovely ladies who filled in 
on various occasions. Special thank you to Chantelle Meade who coordinated the whole event.  

 
       

 
 
 
 
 

Beverley Transport Junior – Senior Competition and Christmas 
Full details of the competition and wind-up to be held on Sunday 22 December will be in the February 
edition of the Blarney. 
 
January Social Tennis 
Sunday Social Tennis will be held each Sunday from 4pm, however we encourage everyone to keep an 
eye on our Facebook page in case of any changes. 
 
Fixtures  
Save the date on your calendar for 9 Feb and 23 Feb – Championships and WFI Switch Up Tournament! 

January and February 2020 FIXTURES 
JAN SUNDAYS Sunday Twilight Tennis 4.00pm Start – Check Facebook 

        FEB 2020  

SAT 01  Feb Pennant Tennis 

SUN 02 Feb Sunday Social Tennis 

SAT 08 Feb Pennant Tennis 

SUN 09 Feb Sunday Social Tennis & CHAMPIONSHIP SINGLES Sponsored by D & P Roediger 

SAT 15 Feb Pennant Tennis 

SUN 16 Feb Sunday Social Tennis 

SAT 22 Feb Pennant Tennis 

SUN 23 Feb WFI SWITCHUP SUNDAY CLUB TOURNAMENT 
Mixed Doubles-Multi partner 

SAT 29 Feb Pennant Tennis 

         MAR 2020  

SUN 01 Mar Sunday Social Tennis – Long Weekend – Fish n Chip Night 
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Avon Valley Ladies Golf Championship 05-07 August 2020 
 
Thanks to the following businesses and individuals  who have been generous with their support. If you 
can support these sponsors in any way, it would be appreciated. More information on this event closer 
to the date. 

John Islip 
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Dawson’s 
Concrete & Reinforcing 

 

“Your Local Beverley Concreter” 

• Concrete Formwork & Steel Fixing 
 Driveways, Shed floors, Maintenance pits, Silo pads, Super sheds, 

House pads 
 Fully mobile service 
• Over 30 Years Experience 
• 7 Days A Week 
• Professional, Reliable Service 

 
 

SANDY DAWSON   
Mobile: 0417 375 221 

Email: pameladawson@bigpond.com 
FB: www.facebook.com/dawsonsconcrete 

Beverley Horse and Pony Club 
 

 

 

 

Any new members or queries please contact Vicky Lucas,  

      our Coach Co-ordinator, via bevpc.coaching@gmail.com or 0409158852. 

 
  

 Follow us on Facebook @ Beverley (West Aust) Horse And Pony Club Events 
 

 
 
2019 Committee contacts:  
 

          President:            Tess Hawke  E keely@westnet.com.au        P 9646 0760 
          Secretary:            Lisa Blanch  E lisablanch@ipstarmail.com.au P  9646 1716 
          Coach Co-ordinator: Vicky Lucas  E bevpc.coaching@gmail.com       M 0409158852 
      

 
 
 

2020 Upcoming dates and events … 
  January 
  31    AGM 6pm @ Beverley Hotel  
  February    
  08 & 09   State Coaching School 
  22 (TBC)   Afternoon Busy Bee, Committee Meeting & Sundowner 
  23 (TBC)   Morning Rally     

            Bush Possum 

mailto:bevpc.coaching@gmail.com
mailto:bevpc.coaching@gmail.com
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The flag was flown at half-mast on 
the Beverley Town Hall as a mark 
of respect to:- 
 

• MURRAY, Neil 
 
 

 

 2020  

26 January Australia Day Pool Party 

21 February Monty Cotton Country Music– Platform Theatre 

27-28 March Corky’s Crossing– BAD at Platform Theatre 

03-04 April Corky’s Crossing– BAD at Platform Theatre 

09-13 April Beverley Art Prize  

10-13 April Easter Tennis Competition 

  

DISCLAIMER 
 

The information in this publication is of a 
general nature as a service to the  
ratepayer. The articles included herein 
are not intended to provide a complete 
discussion of each subject. While the 
information is believed to be correct, no 
responsibility is accepted for its  
accuracy. No liability is accepted for any 
statements of opinion or any error or 
omission. 

BEVERLEY 
BLARNEY 

1,100 copies each month 

Contact our friendly Shire staff today 

Community notices are free of charge 

The deadline for the next  
Beverley Blarney is 4pm   

Wednesday 22 January 

Shire of Beverley 
PO Box 20, Beverley, 6304 
P: 9646 1200 | F: 9646 1409 

BEVERLEY BLARNEY DEADLINE DATES 

EDITION DEADLINE DATE 

February Edition 2020 Wednesday 22 January 2020 

March Edition 2020 Saturday 22  February  2020 

April Edition 2020 Sunday 22 March 2020 

May Edition 2020 Wednesday 22 April 2020 

Coming events in  
Beverley  
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What’s on in Beverley in January 2020 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

  
 

1 
 

NEW YEARS DAY 
Public Holiday 

2 
 

Community Grants 
Open 

3 4 
 

Community  
Markets 

5 
 

Twilight Tennis 

6 
 

Weight  
Watchers 

 
 

Bridge at CWA 
 

Knit and  
Crochet 

 
 

7 
 

Men’s Shed 
 

Quilting 
 

Stay Active 
 

HACC 
 
 
 
 

8 
 

RAOB 
 

HACC 
 

Twilight Bowls 
 

Croquet 
 
 

9 
 

Line Dancing 
 
 
 
 

10 
 

Recycle Bin 
 

Croquet 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11 
 

Pennant Tennis 
 

Pennant Bowls 
 
 
 

12 
 

Twilight Tennis 
 
 
 
 

13 
 

Weight  
Watchers 

 
Bridge at CWA 

 
Knit and  
Crochet 

 
 
 
 
 
 

14 
 

Men's Shed 
 

Stay Active 
 

Quilting 
 

HACC 
 
 
 
 

15 
 

HACC 
 

Twilight Bowls 
 

Croquet 
 
 
 
 
 
 

16 
 

Line Dancing 
 
 
 
 

17 
 

Barefoot Bowls  
 

 Croquet 
 
 
 
 

18 
 

Pennant Tennis 
 

Pennant Bowls 

19 
 

Twilight Tennis 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20 
 
 

Weight  
Watchers 

 
Bridge at CWA 

 
 

Knit and  
Crochet 

 
 

21 
 

Men's Shed 
 

Stay Active 
 

Quilting 
 

HACC 
 
 
 
 
 

22 
 

Blarney Deadline 
 

HACC 
 

Twilight Bowls 
 

Croquet 
 
 
 
 
 
 

23 
 

Line Dancing 
 
 
 
 
 

24 
 

Recycle Bin 
 

Croquet 
 

Barefoot Bowls 
  
 
 
 
 
 

25 
   
 

Pennant Tennis 
 

Pennant Bowls 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

26 
 

AUSTRALIA DAY 
Pool Party 

 
Twilight Tennis 

 
 
 
 
 

27 
 

Weight  
Watchers 

 
Knit and  
Crochet 

 
Bridge at CWA 

 
 
 
 
 

28 
 

Men's Shed 
 

Stay Active 
 

Quilting 
 

HACC 
 
 
 
 
 
 

29 
 

HACC 
 

Twilight Bowls 
 

Croquet 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

30 
 

Line Dancing 
 
 
 
 

31 
 

Croquet 
 

Barefoot Bowls 
 

Community Grants 
Close 

 
 

 
 

 
 


